TOWN OF PLAINVILLE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meeting held on October 14, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm.
In attendance were Marguerite Burris, Roberta Lauria, Randall Paz, Eric Levy and Lisa Lozier.

Leslie Sundell was unable to attend.
Dave Emery was asked to come to the meeting and in order to let Dave get home the meeting
agenda was waived by a motion from Lisa Lozier. Randall Paz seconded and all were in favor.

Dave reported that the dead fish from the massive fish-kill at Paderewski pond had been cleaned
from the shores. In regards to the containers for discarded fishing line, Eric had given him a list
of materials needed to construct 4 of these containers. Dave was going to check with Comp-U-
Sign to see about signage/stickers to put on the units. When he gets the materials he said he
would drop the items off at Eric’s house. Rather than rush since there was such a significant
die-off and it's heading into winter, it was decided to put these up in the spring. The only item
on the list that Dave said he would hold off purchasing now was the concrete.

Lisa Lozier made the motion to return to our agenda. Eric Levy seconded and all were in favor.

SECRETARY MINUTES- Randall Paz made the motion to accept the minutes from last month’s
meeting. Eric Levy seconded and all were in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT- We have a total of $1788.69 in the Operating Expenses account after
$911.31 was deducted for the derby. There is still $200 in Professional Development with at
least 3 commissioners interested in attending the CACIWC annual meeting. Lisa Lozier made
the motion to accept. Randall Paz seconded and all were in favor.

MAIL AND COMMUNICAT!ON-
Copies of CT. Wildlife magazine were distributed.
CT. Forest and Parks sent a donatlon request.
The Farmington River Watershed Assoc. sent both a donation request and a copy

of FRWA News.

OLD BUSINESS-
TRAILS-Randy found the names of some people who have been to “Boy Rock”, but

has not had the chance to contact them yet.

WEBSITE- Randy had updated the cancellation of the fishing derby.

RIVER CLEANUP- Lisa, Leslie and Marge attended and a pickup truck load was cleaned
from the area. Lisa followed up and checked to make the pile had been removed from

the site by the town.

EARTH DAY- Nothing at this time.
FISHING DERBY- Roberta had done an outstanding job to coordinate all facets for the

event. Sadly, Paderewski pond suffered a major fish kill due to the extremely low

water table, lack of oxygen and high temp of the water. The prizes that had been
purchased have been put at 50 Whiting St. and all the gift cards were given to Chad

and locked in the town safe.

SHED INVENTORY- Roberta reported that the inventory took place on Sept.20%. She

will pull a list together to distribute at a later date. One item she mentioned that would be

good to purchase is a telescopic net.




DEEP- nothing at this time.

NEW BUSINESS- There was nothing at this time,

MISC.- There was nothing at this time.

APPROPRIATIONS- Lisa Lozier made the motion to use up to the full $200 from

the Professional Development account with the possibility of needing a small amount
for extra funds to come from the Operating Expenses to both join CACIWC and send
@4 of our commissioners to the annual meeting. Randall Paz seconded and all were

in favor.

Lisa Lozier made the motion to adjourn at 8:33pm. Randall Paz seconded and all
were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa R. Lozier

TOWHM CLERK




